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The skyrocketing cost of prescription drugs is one of the most critical issues facing 

American families. According to recent government estimates, prescription drug 

spending is projected to increase faster than other categories of major health 

expenditures – due in large part to increases in the prices of these drugs.1 At the 

same time, more than a quarter of Americans who are taking prescription drugs say 

that they find it difficult to afford the costs of their medicine.2 

 

Even for Americans with health insurance coverage, prescription drug costs are 

still a problem. The share of people with employer coverage who have high 

prescription drug costs – defined as more than $5,000 a year – has increased 

sharply over the past decade.3 Individuals with life-threatening or chronic 

conditions that require high-cost specialty drugs – conditions such as multiple 

sclerosis, cancer, hepatitis or HIV/AIDS – may face thousands of dollars a month 

in out-of-pocket costs.4 

 

President Trump’s drug pricing blueprint does little to meaningfully address the 

problem of high drug costs, relying on drug companies to embrace voluntary price 

cuts rather than proposing policies that would actually protect families from out-of-

pocket costs. Yet commonsense policies to cap consumer cost-sharing for 

prescription drugs are spreading at the state level. Eight states have already taken 

some steps to limit what insurance companies can require consumers to pay in out 

of-pocket drug costs, including monthly caps.5 

 

The Capping Prescription Costs Act of 2018 

The Capping Prescription Costs Act of 2018 takes real steps to tackle the problem 

of high drug prices by placing a monthly cap on out-of-pocket costs that families 

owe for their medicines. The bill: 

 Caps prescription drug copays at $250/month for individuals and 

$500/month for families; 

 Applies to both group health plans and individual market plans; 

 Ensures that individuals and families with high prescription drug costs are 

protected and can access necessary medications. 

 

The Capping Prescription Costs Act of 2018 is endorsed by Families USA, 

Public Citizen and Community Catalyst. 
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